CARLTON MINIOTT PARISH COUNCIL

Email: carltonminiottparishcouncil@outlook.com

Chair:

Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 23 September 2024

Councillor C Ridsdale

Councillors attended: Councillors H Bailey Chapman, J Nickson and P Sidgwick.
County Councillor G Dadd.

Members of the Public: None

Public Questions: No public questions.

Apologies: Councillors G Chapman, G Chaplin and C Corner.

To agree the Minutes of the last Parish Council Meeting:
The minutes of the meeting held on the 22 July 2024 were agreed and signed by the
Chairperson.

North Yorkshire Council Report: It was reported that the Enforcement Notice on the
Dog and Gun has been overturned by the Planning Appeal Expectorate.

Consideration is being given to changing the speed limit on Station Road and Carlton
Road to 30 miles per hour for the whole stretch of the road.

Clerk’s Report: Communication was sent from the Parish Liaison at North Yorkshire
and this was emailed to all Councillors.

Yorkshire Water informed the Council of upcoming work on Carlton Road in conjunction
with Highways which will commence on 1 October 2024 until the 12 November 2024.
This will be manned from 7.00am to 7.00pm each day.

General Parish Matters:

A new defibrillator has been purchased and installed. There is some difficulty in
accessing the box and Councillor Nickson will look into this.

It was suggested that pads for children be purchased for the defibrillator. This was
agreed. Clerk to action.

Highways: Councillor C Corner has contacted Highways Officer D Griffiths to ask for
the cost of 2 lamp post screens to drop around the 3 posts before deciding to purchase.

Planning Applications: Planning Ref: ZB24/01769/FUL — Proposed alterations to
Carr House, Carlton Road, Carlton Miniott. This was discussed and the Council has no
objections. Clerk to action.

Planning Decisions: None.
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10.

11.

Playing Field: It was reported that the cost of repairing the zip wire will be in the region
of £1,000.00p. It was reported that there are no funds to cover this and new volunteers
are urgently needed to take over the running of the Association and raise funds.

On 29 September 2024 a Charity Football Match has been arranged on the field.
At this event there will be a Stand to promote the Playing Field and to raise community
awareness of the need for volunteers to run the Playing Field in the future.

Finance: The monthly accounts were agreed and signed by the Chairperson.

Items for the next Agenda:

The Carol Service which is being held on Monday 16 December 2024.
The Visual Display Units.

The use of the Defibrillator and future training.

The future of the Dog and Gun.



